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Who should read this: Directors of Education, Finance, HR Managers, Payroll Managers, 
Teachers’ Unions and representatives 

Action: Read and circulate to all interested parties 

Subject: Annual Benefit Statements now available 

Date: 28 September 2020 
 
The purpose of this circular is to inform employers that 2020 Annual Benefit Statements 
have been re-uploaded to our online portal and are available to view online for active 
members of the Scottish Teachers’ Pension Schemes. 
 
As a reminder, we had previously removed the statements to make an update to our system. 
This has now been completed and we have re-uploaded the majority (98%) of the statements to 
MyPension.  
 
We are still working through the remainder of the statements which will be uploaded by 31 

October, please advise members not to contact SPPA before this date if their statement is not 
currently available in MyPension. 
 
We are sorry about the delay and can assure our members that there was no impact on their 
pension or finances – and that there had been no breach of any of our members’ data. This 
issue affected statements only.  
 
We have also put measures in place that will prevent this from happening again in the future.  
 
Any questions? 
Please contact sppacontactus@gov.scot if you have any questions on Annual Benefits 
Statements. 
 
 
Dev Dey 
Head of Customer Services 
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